
 

 

 

Ver.di 
Vereinte Dienstleistungsgewerkschaft 
 
frank.werneke@verdi.de; sylvia.buehler@verdi.de; 
christoph.schmitz@verdi.de; ursula.werheit@verdi.de; 
kerstin.kamischke@verdi.de;  

 
Ref.: JWG/RP/cb 
 
Brussels, 16 February 2023 
 

 
 
 
Dear Frank and Colleagues,  
 
I am sending you solidarity greetings for your negotiations in federal and local government 
and for the warning strikes being organised to support those negotiations. We fully support 
your demands for a 10.5% pay increase with a minimum increase of €500 a month.  
 
It is a major disappointment to see that the employers have so far failed to come up with 
an offer and it is clear that warning strikes will be needed to make progress in the 
negotiations.  
 
We note that the airport strikes tomorrow include staff covered by the federal and local 
government agreement but also other airport workers covered by other agreements. 
Success to all and we hope that the action delivers on all fronts.  
 
Municipal workers are also on strike in the Netherlands and central government workers 
in the UK, along with many others across the public services. We look forward to positive 
results there and in the other negotiations taking place across Europe.  
 
In solidarity, 

 

 
Jan Willem Goudriaan 
EPSU General Secretary 
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